COMMON COUNCIL December 11, 2017

The Common Council of the City of Wabash met in the Council
Chambers of the City Hall, Monday, December 11, 2017 in regular
session. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Long who presided,
and the Pledge of Allegiance was given in unison.

Pastor Todd Render of Christian Missionary Alliance gave the
prayer.

The roll was answered by 6 members. Council Member Shelley
was absent.

The minutes of the meeting held November 27, 2017 were
approved as circulated. Council Member Adams made a motion to
accept the minutes. Council Member Dillon seconded the motion. On
call of the roll the vote was as follows:

6 Ayes
Motion Carried

NEW BUSINESS:

Resolution No. 19, 2017 - Tax Abatement for Jose Simpao, 20
Chrysler Ave. Jose Simpao was present to answer any questions.
Council Member Adams made a motion to accept Resolution No. 19,
2017 - Tax Abatement for Jose Simpao. Council Member Figert
seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

6 Ayes
Motion Carried

Resolution No. 20, 2017 and Resolution No. 21,2017 - Tax
Abatement for Biggs Indiana Properties Lots 21 and 23 of Cherokee
Court were read at the same time. Council Member Adams made a
motion to accept Resolution No. 20, 2017 and Resolution No. 21, 2017 -
Tax Abatement for Biggs Indiana Properties Lots 21 and 23 of



Cherokee Court. Council Member Corn seconded the motion. On call of
the roll the vote was as follows:

6 Ayes
Motion Carried

Mayor Long deferred to Liaison Bryan Dillon for the School
Board Appointments. Council Member Dillon read the names of the
applicants and announced that Pulley and Kelsheimer were chosen.
Council Member Adams made a motion to accept the chosen applicants
for the School Board. Council Member Greene seconded the motion. On
call of the roll the vote was as follows:

6 Ayes
Motion Carried

Tyler Karst gave an update and progress report on Wabash
Marketplace.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Mayor Long announced that Lt. Governor Crouch will be at the
New Business Park for Prime Site Certification Dedication Event for the
Wabash Business Complex on December 12, 2017.

Next City Council Meeting will be January 8%. Council Member
Greene made a motion to cancel the December 26" meeting. Council
Member Adams seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as
follows:

6 Ayes
Motion Carried



REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS:

Fire Chief Stroup advised that the North Station finished up with
all new LED lighting and that the South Station would be finished
tomorrow,

ADJOURN:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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